Central Bank of Bolivia Economic Policy Department Monetary and Fiscal Sector

06 DEC | | AM | | : 08

STATISTICS DEPARTMENT IMMEDIATE OFFICE AB Cation RE/F

La Paz, December 8, 2006

Ref: APEC-SMyF (E) No. 068/2006

Mr. Robert Edwards
Director, Statistics Department
International Monetary Fund
Room IS5-1300
700 19th Street N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20431

Re: Proposal for pension and social security schemes for

government employees in the System of National Accounts 1993

Dear Mr. Edwards:

We have received your letter dated November 14, 2006. Unfortunately, the technical matter you address does not fall within the purview of the Central Bank of Bolivia. Accordingly, we will refrain from issuing an opinion.

However, we recommend that you contact the National Statistics Institute (INE), which is responsible for preparing Bolivia's national accounts, to obtain a qualified opinion on the proposal by the Eurostat-European Central Bank Task Force.

Sincerely yours,

/s/

/s/

María Teresa Vera Paz Deputy Manager, Monetary and Fiscal Sector Central Bank of Bolivia Raúl Sikto Mendoza Patin Senior Advisor, Economic Policy Central Bank of Bolivia